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October 2, 2014

Mr. Jerry Wickham

Alameda County Health Care Services Agency,
Environmental Health Services

1131 Harbor Bay Parkway, Suite 250

Alameda, CA 94502-6577

Subject: Results of Onsite Well Search
The Green, 5411 Martinelli Way, Dublin, CA
SLIC Case No. RO0003131

Dear Mr. Wickham:

We are writing to provide you with the results of our investigation into the status of
suspected wells on the subject property. As you discovered, EDR reports included with
various Phase I Site Assessment Reports for the property indicated that there may have been
as many as three wells onsite. These were identified in the most recent EDR report as
USGS monitoring wells with the following designations:

EDR Map ID USGS Well ID DWR Well ID

1 374209121532501  3S/1E 5F2
2 374210121533001  3S/1E 6G5
3 374207121531501 3S/1E 5F1

We contacted USGS who informed us that the wells in question were monitored by USGS
but not installed or owned by USGS. We contacted the Zone 7 Water Agency, identified as
the owner of Wells No. 1 and 3, and who provided us with documentation that they had
been destroyed in 1990. We also contacted DWR who provided us with Drillers
Reports/Well Completion reports for the property and surrounding area. These reports
verified the destruction of Wells No. 1 and No. 3. The DWR report for Well No. 2 verified
that it is located in Section 6, not Section 5, and that the USGS latitude/longitude based
designation for the well is incorrect.
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In addition, a suspected well was identified by ENGEOQ in their August 2013 Phase I ESA
report. A field check on October 1 determined that this feature is not a well but is a water
valve.

We conclude that there are no existing wells on the property. We can provide you with the
DWR reports if you would like them. Please contact us if you need any additional
information.
Respecttully,

Ground Zero Analysi

Gregory P. Stahl, PG 5023
CA Certified Hydrogeologist No. 264

cc: Mr. David Clock, Lennar Commercial
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